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From: Read. David

To: Scearce, Lynn

Subject: FW: Florida Power Development LLC ID 0530380, Title V Permit 0530380-002-AV
Date: Wednesday, January 07, 2015 3:48:53 PM

Attachments: 20141224 FPD to DEP re CO catalyst.pdf

See below

From: Dave Hermanson [mailto:dhermanson@tateswood.com]

Sent: Wednesday, December 24, 2014 11:01 AM

To: Read, David

Cc: Arif, Syed; Angela R. Morrison; Roberts, Larry; kbrown@deltapowerservices.com; John Lambert
Subject: Florida Power Development LLC ID 0530380, Title V Permit 0530380-002-AV

Dear David-
Attached is a letter on behalf of Florida Power Development, LLC regarding the CO catalyst

as discussed in our telephone call last Friday.

I apologize for not having Larry Roberts' signature on this version but it was difficult to get us
both in the same location during this holiday period. I will correct that omission and resubmit
the letter next week.

Thank you for your help with this issue.
Happy Holidays

Dave Hermanson

Asset Manager

Tateswood Energy
630.800.0214
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TATESWOOD

Via Email

David Read, P.E.

Division of Air Resource Management
Flotida Dept. of Environmental Protection
2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, F1. 32399
David.read@dep.state.fl.us

RE: Florida Power Development LLC’s Brooksville Power Plant
Facility ID No. 0530380, Title V Permit No. 0530380-002-AV

Dear David:

On behalf of Flotida Powet Development LLC (FPD), I want to thank you for your timely
assistance with the ait permitting matter we raised on a telephone call to you late last week. As we
mentioned on the call, FPD has contracted with Tateswood Enetgy, LLC to perform asset
management functions to suppott the Brooksville Power Plant. We very much appreciate your
attention to this matter and helping us with an efficient tesolution. As we mentioned on the call,
FPD seeks clarification and confirmation from the Depattment that as long as the biomass-fired
boiler at the Brooksville Power Plant is meeting its permitted emission limit for carbon monoxide,
the operator is not requited to utilize the oxidation catalyst.

As you know, FPD proposed to use an oxidation catalyst as part of the biomass conversion
project for the Brooksville Power Plant. FPD installed the oxidation catalyst in October 2013, which
is when the plant first started up the boiler after its convetsion from fiting coal to firing biomass.
Because of particulate matter dusting and plugging, FPD removed the oxidation catalyst a few weeks
later in November 2014. As we mentioned on out call, while FPD wotked to improve the
electrostatic precipitator’s (ESP’s) particulate matter removal efficiency, it became prudent and
necessaty for the plant to remove the catalyst, at least temporarily.

Work on the ESP and particulate matter removal efficiencies continued through the end of
June 2014 when the operator took the boiler offline for repairs. The boilet has been out of service
since that time, and FPD expects to complete its repairs and start up the boiler again in late January
2015. The boiler operated with the catalyst in place for 22 days (including partial days) and without
the catalyst in place for 163 days (again, including partial days). Operation of the boiler without the
catalyst in place provided us with helpful information on the extent to which the oxidation catalyst
might or might not be needed to ensure compliance with the petmitted carbon monoxide (CO)
emission limit (40.5 pounds pet hour, 12-month rolling average). As confirmed in the permitting
note, the Department included the CO limit at the applicant’s tequest to avoid triggering the
Prevention of Significant Deterioration—not as the result of an applicable requirement.

Bascd on certified CEMS data, the boiler can meet the voluntary 12-month rolling average
CO emission limit without the catalyst in place. The average pound-per-hour emissions were about
20 to 25 percent below the annual average limit following certification of the CEMS (the period of
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April, May, and June 2014). To ensure that thete are no compliance concerns related to non-use of
the catalyst, however, FPD requests confirmation from the Depattment that use of the catalyst is not
required if the CO limit is otherwise achievable. Specifically, we ate seeking clatification that the
plant is required to use and maintain the oxidation catalyst on/y to the extent needed to comply with
the long-term CO himit.

As we have discussed, other permits (as well as the Brooksville Power Plant’s permits) include
language making it clear that use of control equipment, such as sotbent injection, is required only to
the extent necessary for compliance. This type of discretion is particulatly apptoptiate, we
understand, when the associated emission limit is voluntary and not a technology-based limit (such as
those associated with PSD permits). Because the Brooksville Power Plant’s CO limit is voluntary and
the certified CEMS data demonstrates that the boilet is capable of meeting the limit without the
catalyst in place, the plant should have the flexibility use the catalyst only when needed to meet the
limit.

Due to the particular wording of the permit regarding operation and maintenance of the
oxidation catalyst, and our concerns regarding potential interpretation of the condition, we
respectfully request that the Department clarify and confirm in writing that the plant is required to
operate and maintain the oxidation catalyst only when necessary to meet the permitted CO limit.

We sincetely appreciate your continued cooperation and assistance with this matter. If you
have any questions or if we can provide any further information, please do not hesitate to contact us.
Dave Hermanson can be teached at 630-800-0214, dhermanson@tateswood.com, and Larry
Robetts, the Brooksville Power Plant’s Responsible Official, can be reached at 352-799-7881 x110,

Iroberts@deltapowerservices.com.

Sincerely,

David J. Hermafigon, Asset Manager, Tateswood Energy
On Behalf of/Florida Power Development LLLC

Based on information and belief formed after reasonable inquiry, the statements and
information in this document are true, accurate, and complete.

Larry Roberts, Responsible Official
Florida Power Development LLC, Brooksville Power Plant

cc: Syed Arif, P.E., Division of Ait Resoutce Management, DEP
syed.arif@dep.state.fl.us

Tateswood Energy Company, LLC
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From: Scearce, Lynn

To: Ana Oquendo; Hazziez, Natasha

Cc: Scearce, Lynn

Subject: FW: MODIFICATION APPLICATION NO. 0530380-004-AV, BROOKSVILLE POWER PLANT
Date: Thursday, January 08, 2015 8:22:19 AM

From: EPOST_AIR_TAL_OLD

Sent: Wednesday, January 07, 2015 4:46 PM

To: dhermanson@tateswood.com

Cc: Read, David; EPOST_AIR_TAL_OLD; EPOST_AIR_SWD (Shared Mailbox); Scearce, Lynn
Subject: MODIFICATION APPLICATION NO. 0530380-004-AV, BROOKSVILLE POWER PLANT

Dear Applicant:
Our office has received the air pollution permit application that you submitted for the project described below:

Facility Owner/Company Name: FLORIDA POWER DEVELOPMENT, LLC
Site Name: BROOKSVILLE POWER PLANT

Project Name: LETTER OF AUTHORIZATION

Project Description: CO catalyst

Application Project No: 0530380-004-AV

Application Received Date: 12/24/2014

Permit Application Processor: David Read

Permit Application Processor Phone: 850-717-9075

Permit Application Processor Email: david.read@dep.state.fl.us

We will review the application in a timely manner and contact you soon if any additional information is needed in
order to process it. To avoid formal written requests for additional information, we encourage our permit
processors to contact you directly by e-mail or by phone to resolve any questions or provide missing information.
Our goal is to reduce the overall time required to process your application. We appreciate your efforts to help us
meet this goal by ensuring that your response to any of our questions is timely, thorough and complete. If no
additional information is required from you to process the application, we will be sending you a draft of the permit
for your review and comment.

If you did not include a full payment for this application's fees and would like to make an online payment for the
outstanding balance, please visit the DEP Business Portal - https://www.fldepportal.com - and complete the online
payment process for a submitted application. Please note that the following fee types may not be completed
through this process:

* Payments for annual fees

* Payments for non-Title VV Air General Permits

* Payments processed by a local delegated program
* Partial payments for application balances

If you have any questions, or if you received this email in error, please contact the Permit Application Processor
listed above by phone or e-mail. You may also schedule a meeting or teleconference with the Permit Application
Processor at any time during the application review process.

Best Regards,

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Air Resource Management
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2600 Blair Stone Road, MS. 5500
Tallahassee, FL 32399
Tel. 850-717-9000

Please do not reply to this auto-generated email.

ARMS FACILITY ROLE(S):

ARMS FACILITY OFFICE IS:- SWD; PA PERMITTING OFFICE IS:- TAL






From: EPOST_AIR_TAL_OLD

To: dhermanson@tateswood.com

Cc: Read, David; EPOST_AIR_TAL_OLD; EPOST_AIR_SWD (Shared Mailbox); Scearce, Lynn
Subject: MODIFICATION APPLICATION NO. 0530380-004-AV, BROOKSVILLE POWER PLANT
Date: Wednesday, January 07, 2015 4:45:36 PM

Dear Applicant:
Our office has received the air pollution permit application that you submitted for the project described below:

Facility Owner/Company Name: FLORIDA POWER DEVELOPMENT, LLC
Site Name: BROOKSVILLE POWER PLANT

Project Name: LETTER OF AUTHORIZATION

Project Description: CO catalyst

Application Project No: 0530380-004-AV

Application Received Date: 12/24/2014

Permit Application Processor: David Read

Permit Application Processor Phone: 850-717-9075

Permit Application Processor Email: david.read@dep.state.fl.us

We will review the application in a timely manner and contact you soon if any additional information is needed in
order to process it. To avoid formal written requests for additional information, we encourage our permit
processors to contact you directly by e-mail or by phone to resolve any questions or provide missing information.
Our goal is to reduce the overall time required to process your application. We appreciate your efforts to help us
meet this goal by ensuring that your response to any of our questions is timely, thorough and complete. If no
additional information is required from you to process the application, we will be sending you a draft of the permit
for your review and comment.

If you did not include a full payment for this application's fees and would like to make an online payment for the
outstanding balance, please visit the DEP Business Portal - https://www.fldepportal.com - and complete the online
payment process for a submitted application. Please note that the following fee types may not be completed
through this process:

* Payments for annual fees

* Payments for non-Title V Air General Permits

* Payments processed by a local delegated program
* Partial payments for application balances

If you have any questions, or if you received this email in error, please contact the Permit Application Processor
listed above by phone or e-mail. You may also schedule a meeting or teleconference with the Permit Application
Processor at any time during the application review process.

Best Regards,

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Air Resource Management

2600 Blair Stone Road, MS. 5500

Tallahassee, FL 32399

Tel. 850-717-9000

Please do not reply to this auto-generated email.

ARMS FACILITY ROLE(S):
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